## Alliance Outreach Ministries of Iowa Park, Texas

June 2, 2021

Rotary Club of Iowa Park Mr. Larry Petrash P.O. Box 3 Iowa Park, Texas 76367

Dear Mr. Petrash:

As a follow-up to our letter dated February 10, 2021 to the Rotary Club of Iowa Park, we wanted to inform the Club we completed the purchase of a two-door Atosa commercial-grade refrigerator. Your generous donation of \$2,000 covered approximately 70% of the cost of the refrigerator. A group within the First United Methodist Church covered the balance of the purchase.

Because of your generous gift, the commercial refrigerator was purchased on March 17, 2021 and delivered a few weeks later. (The actual paid invoice has been separately submitted by the First United Methodist Church Iowa Park.) The new refrigerator gives the Alliance a new capability to provide refrigerated items to our clients such as milk, eggs, cheese, fruits, and vegetables. We have already put the refrigerator into use for our monthly food distributions since it was placed in service.

Because of your generous donation, we are able to increase the food storage capacity of the Iowa Park Food Bank, especially for perishable food items. We are grateful for the service ministry of the Rotary Club here in Iowa Park and communities around the world. May your service continue to be a blessing to all you serve in our community and beyond!

Brian Brunker

Treasurer, Iowa Park Ministerial Alliance









